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President's Message 

 

It was great to see you all at our July meeting. It was really interesting to see the 
techniques and information provided by our Quilt University presenters. Thanks to 
Collette Ford, Sandy Scott, Linda Wright and Jan Chow for sharing your expertise 
with us. 

Our membership drive is off to a fast start, thank you to everyone who has renewed 
already. We are looking forward to a really great year! 

Tickets for our lovely new opportunity quilt "Romancing the Red" are available for 
purchase.   I encourage you all to visit the Ways & Means table to pick up your   
tickets at the next meeting. 

Our next meeting is going to be on August 2, 2018. Hope you're all enjoying these 
warm summer days and can find some time to do a bit of sewing. Perhaps start on 
the Block of the Month "mystery quilt"? Looking forward to seeing you all soon! 

Happy Quilting, 

Sylvia Williams, FGQ President 

Thank you!!! 
 
A very special “thank you” to the members who presented at our    
Member University on July 12th. They each gave wonderful,               
interactive presentations:  
 
 - Barb Anderson “HandApplique,”  
 
 - Jan Chow “Using the Quick Curve Ruller,”  
 
 -“Sandy Scott “Quilt Labels on a Printer,”  
 

      -Linda Wright “Speed Cutting.”  
 
Thank you very much!!!     Collette 



Meetings and Workshops for 2018/2019 
 
August 2 
Mel Beach presents “Challenge Yourself” 
Discover the world of Quilt Challenges and the many opportunities awaiting you (and your quilts!) Join Mel 
as she recounts her adventures (including a few misadventures) while participating in Quilt Challenges at 
both the local and national/international level. She hopes to inspire you by sharing her own quilts and their 
stories; along with tips/tricks that she hopes will inspire and encourage you to enter your own quilts,    
regardless of style or level of experience/skill!  Presentation includes a slide show followed by trunk show 
including 25+ of her challenge quilts. 
 
August 4 
Mel Beach Workshop:         “Intriguing Interleaves”   
Unlock the fun and intrigue of Lorrie Cranor's  Interleave quilts. All the secrets of      
creating the illusion of curves and transparency using only straight line stitching will    
be revealed.  Best of all, Interleave quilts are assembled using a quilt as-you-go      
technique, so your  unique Interleave quilt will be pieced and quilted at the same time! 
Intriguing Interleaves Supply List 
 
September 13 (Please note date change)               Nancy Ota presents “Her Long Quilting Journey” 
A trunk show that takes you through her long quilting journey of many styles. She can’t seem to                                         
stay with one; she wants to do it all. She will bring about 30 quilts, bags and garments. Her quilts                                       
and garments have been in many international shows in the US and even Japan. 
 
September 14 (Please note date change; this is on Friday and will start              
at 10:00 am) 
Nancy Ota Workshop:  Sashiko 
 
Sashiko is Nancy’s most popular workshop.  This is a hand embroidery technique                                   
that can be used in quilts and garments. No sewing machine is necessary!                                              
Kit fee is $5.00 or $20.00 for Two  Fans pattern and materials (pictured.) 
 
October 4, 2018     Tina Curran presents “My Design Process –From Concept to Quilt 
The purpose of this talk is to share Tina’s design process, step by step, highlighting the inspirations and 
obstacles that pop up along the way. Her hope is that this talk will demystify the process for others and 
encourage them to start designing their own quilts. 
 
October 6, 
This workshop involves making a pieced background, fussing cutting flowers                                       
(from floral fabrics), adding cut stems, and then fusing and raw edge appliquéing                                        
all the flower heads and  stems to the background fabric. The class project 
finished at about 24” x 24”. 
 
 
November 1        Heidi Stagno presents “Hints for Successfully Quilting Your Quilt” 
You’ve finished piecing your beautiful quilt top. Now you are faced with how to quilt it. Join Heidi, 
owner of Heidi’s Longarm Quilting Center, as she shares the elements she considers when deciding on 
how best to enhance the quilt top through the quilting. 
 
November 3, 2018                    Heidi Stagno Workshop: “Rulers, Templates & Stencils” 
 
A little bit of ruler work goes a long way.  Enhance your free-motion and feathers with 
some straight lines. The refined quilting makes the quilt pop! The contrast between                              
the clean straight lines and the movement of the free motion makes for a high end show 
stopping look. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
For more information, please contact: Collette Ford, programs1819@cox.net 



 

HOSPITALITY 

Hospitality is ready for another fun 
Guild year. We'd like to thank the 
following for bringing our July       
goodies: Barbara Vajda, Diane Parker, Tina Rainey, Judy Ortega and those who just 
brought something "just because they could". Thanks to us all, there was just enough to go 
around.  
 
In all that was going on during our meeting, I neglected to have a sign-up sheet available 
for our August meeting. So far I have Sylvia Williams and Barbara Vajda bringing          
refreshments.  

If you are interested in bringing something for our August meeting, please email me at 
"panatives@yahoo.com"  so I can get an idea of what might still be needed.  
 
Thanks so much for everyone's continued generosity. 
 
Your Hospitality Team,  
Jan McMillan & Barbara Vajda   

MYSTERY QUILT AUGUST INSTRUCTIONS 
And away we sew! 

 
Many of you how told me how anxious you are to start sewing, and that is exactly what 
we will do this month. Using your light 2 ½” squares and your dark #2 ½”squares, make 
36 four-patch units. Press everything to the dark and bag them together for later. 

 
Next month, we will sew again. 

 
Ann Turley 

Featuring Programs and Workshops 
your Guild will surely love! 

 
www.annturley.info 



 
 

MEMBERSHIP 
 

 

 

Members! We can help you and you can help us at the same time. We are trying to 
make sure your name is included in the 2018-19 directory so your friends can stay in 
touch, but we need you to send us a renewal check for $30 as soon as possible. If we 
receive it by July 31, your name will be entered in a drawing that will give the winner a 
free workshop of your choice among the many we're offering this year. 

Also, please join us in welcoming our newest members. Introduce yourself to the new 
faces you'll be seeing and invite them to sit with you. Friendship and mutual support 
are important pieces of the fabric from which quilters are made! The newest faces 
you'll see in August are: 

 Bev Gilby 

 Barbara Erickson 

 Janet Mullikin 

 Temre Marciano 

 Christine Rinaldi 

 Jona Newcomb 

 Charlotte Seidman 

Please print the membership form on next page, fill it out, and mail it to: 

Fallbrook Quilt Guild  
P.O. Box 1704  
Fallbrook, CA 92088   

Thanks,  

Mara and Karen 



 

Fallbrook Quilt Guild Membership Application      

  

CHECK ONE:  ☐ New member    ☐ Renewal  

☐ Past President or Charter member (prior to 2014 exempt from paying dues)  

 

NAME_____________________________________________________________________________________  

ADDRESS_________________________________________________________________________________  

CITY/STATE/ZIP________________________________________________________________________  

PHONE_______________________________ CELL PHONE___________________________________  

EMAIL____________________________________________________________________________________  

BIRTHDAY MONTH________________________________ DAY_______________________________ 

 

 Membership Dues: $30.00 (full year, July-June)  

       $15.00 (half year, Jan. – June)  

Total payment: $_______________________ Check #_______________________  

Date: ___________________________  ☐ Cash  

 

New members only:  

How would you like your name to appear on your name tag?  

_________________________________________________________________________________  

 

Please complete this form and mail to:  

 

Fallbrook Quilt Guild  

P. O. Box 1704  

Fallbrook, CA 92088 O  



 

 

Betsy Shirkey, Treasurer 

 
Treasurer's Report June 2018 

Income: 

Birthday drawing          $  37.00 

Cup and a 1/4              $  36.00 

Membership                 $ 720.00 

Way and Means           $     3.00 

     Total                        $ 796.00 

Expenses: 

Hospitality                      $   20.53 

Membership                   $   10.78 

Newsletter                      $   16.16 

     Total                          $   47.47 

   
AUGUST  BIRTHDAYS 

 
 
1  JAN CHOW 
2  MARIE SUNDSBOE 
9  ANDREA HARD 
10  PAM FRISBIE 
14  ROBERTA BALLA 
16  NANCY HILL 
19  ARDIS DUHACHEK 
21  CAROL KRATZER 
23  MARY ANN CARDAMON 
27  NANCY JOSLYN 
29 JONA NEWCOMB 
30  MARY MORRISON 
30     ANN OTTEMANN 

 



Fallbrook Quilt  Guild Budget FY 2018-2019   

    

 FY2018-2019 FY2018-2019 FY2018-2019 

Description Budgeted Budgeted Surplus or 

  Income Expenses Deficit 

Income & Expenses       

Birthday Drawing 550.00   550.00 

Block of the Month - 40.00 (40.00) 

Cup and a Quarter 500.00   500.00 

Donations     0.00 

Door Prize 450.00   450.00 

Membership 2,800.00 150.00 2,650.00 

Quilt Show - 3,000.00 (3,000.00) 

Swap Shoppe 400.00 20.00 380.00 

Ways & Means - Opp Quilt 4,000.00 320.00 3,680.00 

Workshops/Programs 2,500.00 12,500.00 (10,000.00) 

Operating Expenses       

Charitable Contributions   50.00 (50.00) 

Design and Construct   600.00 (600.00) 

Directory   250.00 (250.00) 

Gifts   50.00 (50.00) 

Guild Storage   - 0.00 

Hospitality   300.00 (300.00) 

Insurance   350.00 (350.00) 

Legal   - 0.00 

Meeting Room Rent   2,640.00 (2,640.00) 

Memberships/Fees   450.00 (450.00) 

Newsletter   320.00 (320.00) 

Non-Profit Compliance Ofcr Exp   30.00 (30.00) 

PO Box Rental   80.00 (80.00) 

President Expenses   50.00 (50.00) 

Quilts of Love   400.00 (400.00) 

Sales Tax   1,260.00 (1,260.00) 

Scholarship & Grants   1,530.00 (1,530.00) 

SCCQG Meetings   50.00 (50.00) 

Sunshine   20.00 (20.00) 

Treasurer Expenses   50.00 (50.00) 

TOTALS 11,200.00 24,510.00`            (13,310.00) 

    



Fallbrook Quilt Guild General Meeting Minutes  —-  July 12, 2018 

 

President Sylvia Williams began the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance at 6:40. 
 
Introduction of Tanner Lloyd Curnow, our 2018 scholarship recipient, by Dixie Johns. Tanner 
read his essay and was awarded his scholarship check. 
 
New member Charlotte Seidman gave a presentation regarding the membership drive for the 
American Association  of University Women; AAWU 
 
Collette Ford, Program Chair presented tonight's Quilt University and upcoming programs & 
workshops. A special thank you to Collette, Sandy Scott, Linda Wright and Jan Chow for chairing 
the tables for the Quilt University. 
 
Break 
 
Treasurer's Report- Betsy Shirkey. 
 
Membership Report- Mara Woods/Karen Johnston. We currently have 62 members and have 
added 5 new members to date. Mara and Karen encouraged everyone to turn in dues by the 
end of July to be eligible for a free workshop. 
 
Ways & Means- Tickets are now available for purchase. 
 
Block of the Month- Ann Turley presented her "mystery" block of the month. Instructions are 
on the website and it's never too late to start to participate. 
 
Friendship Groups- Tina Rainey is working on forming new friendship groups for members. 
Please contact her if   you are interested. 
 
Show and Tell 
Monthly Drawing 
Cup & A Quarter  
Birthday Drawing 
 
Next Executive Board Meeting, Friday July 20, 2018 at the home   
of S ylvia Williams. 
 
Meeting Adjourned 
 
Minutes prepared and submitted by Sylvia Williams 



Fallbrook Quilt Guild Executive Board Meeting ---- July 20, 2018 at the home of Sylvia Williams 

General- Call to order- Sylvia Williams 10:00 am 

Treasurer's report- Betsy Shirkey gave the treasurer's report. She provided the board with the new 2018-2019 
annual Budget, which will be published in the August newsletter. An audit of the treasurer's books was       
performed today. Members present were Betsy Shirkey, Jan Conklin, Karen Johnston and Sylvia Williams. The 
audit went well, with only a few minor discrepancies, which will be, resolved with future bookkeeping        
improvements. 

Way's and Means update- Jan Conklin reminded everyone that any money collected for opportunity quilt   
tickets in August must be deposited in August to allow for a accurate report for the Raffle registration report 
that will be filed on August 31, 2018. We're planning on taking the opportunity quilt to the San Diego Quilt 
show. Also, looking into showing the quilt at Wine & a Bite on August 10, 2018. 

Membership report- Mara Woods and Karen Johnston are planning on recording our membership names and 
information on Goggle sheets and have opened a Fallbrook quilt guild email account with this in mind. This 
account will be a viewable database, for the use of the various committees that have need to access member 
names and contact, such as the directory, ways & means and the newsletter mailings. At this time, we have 
62 renewing members and 5 new members. All members who have renewed by July 31will be entered in a 
drawing for a free workshop. 

Programs for 2018-2019- Collette Ford reported that all information regarding Speakers and workshops are on 
the guild website. She is looking for to a great year. The board agreed the Collette's suggestion to raise the 
non-member for classes. 

Compliance officer report- Dianne Parker is creating a monthly chart to allow for accurate tracking of reports 
and files required. She will need a member count for the August 31, 2018 filing for insurance through the 
SCCQG. Dianne confirmed that the Charitable Raffle Guidelines state that at least 90% of the gross receipts 
generated from the sale of raffle tickets are used by the organization for its member benefits and that we can 
not exceed 10% of gross receipts in executing the raffle itself. This represents the cost of the printing of the 
tickets for sale only. The costs associated with making the quilt are part of "Design & Construct" budget and 
are not included in the raffle report. 

Old business to address- In order to save money, we are currently in the process of closing up the storage  
unit holding the stored items for the Quilt Show and the Country Store. Betsy Shirkey has agreed to store the 
poles/chains and remaining Quilt Boutique items. Sandy Scott will store committee books and other         
items associated with the Show. The country store committee will store items for the country store. The old 
scrapbooks/photo albums complied in the early days of the guild have been donated to the Fallbrook          
Historical Society. This will allow guild members access to viewing these if they like. There are 13 albums in 
all, representing guild history from 1987 to 2003. 

New business to address- The items included in new business will be addressed again at the next board 
meeting. 

In order to improve the updates on our Facebook page, we need to determine who are the approved admin's 
for the page. We would like have this page be much more user friendly to allow guild members to connect. 

We would like to explore changes to the Guild Bylaws. Items discussed include 1. The executive board should 
all vote to approve the annual budget prepared by the treasurer. 2. Should the guild bylaws be included on 
the website? 3. Should we allow an extension of time past three years that an officer can serve on the         
executive board?   The meeting was adjourned at 1:00 

Minutes prepared and submitted by Sylvia Williams. 



REMINDER  
 

Next meeting is August  2 at the Fallbrook Community Center. 
 
 Don’t forget; 
Name tag 
Show and Tell Quilts 
Quilts of Love 
Birthday Girls door prizes 
 
The Newsletter deadline is the 15th of each month. 
QUILTDLT@AOL.COM — Diane Trappen 

The Village Quilter 
Fallbrook Quilt Guild 
P.O. Box 1704 
Fallbrook, CA 92088 
 
 
 
 
www.fallbrookquiltguild.com 
On Facebook—search Fallbrook 
Quilt Guild 


